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	 Welcome to Harvest International’s 3rd Quarter Newsletter. I pray that this newsletter will en-
courage you as you read about what God is doing through you as you support our missionaries and our 
ministry. It is because of your faithful prayerful and financial support that this newsletter is possible. 
Thank you for all that you do on behalf of the missionaries that each of you supports.

	 To say that we have had a busy end to the third Quarter of 2019 would be an understatement. I 
have spent the entire month of September providing “Buckets of Love for Disaster Relief ” to the Baha-
mas. Harvest has committed to providing 500 buckets for the relief effort to the Bahamas. As September 
ends there has been over $10,000.00 donated towards the buckets. I have delivered 132 buckets and have 
another 144, of which 70 have been sponsored, and another 74 waiting for funds to be sent. Praise the 
Lord. 

	 Not only have we provided the buckets but have also provided two pallets of walkers, 1,000 Adult 
Diapers, and 1,500 Bed Sheets. 

	 As I write this letter I am mindful of the storms that are still potential problems for the area we 
serve. Haiti comes to mind. I will be keeping a close eye on them and hopefully will be ready to respond. 

	 Speaking of Haiti, please continue to pray for our missionaries in Haiti. All of their latest updates 
are in this newsletter. Please take time to read their letters. 

	 Also in this newsletter are updates from Costa Rica, India, Jamaica, Kenya, Romania, Uganda, 
and Zimbabwe. There’s very exciting things happening in the lives of each of our missionary families. 
Take a few minutes and read their stories.







CLICK HERE TO

Help us reach 100 Subscribers!

Once we have 100 subscribers we will be 
eligible to get our own YouTube URL.

That will make searching for Harvest International 
much easier for our supporters and easier for us to 
share our Director’s Updates and Ministry Moments 

video links with you.





Lloyd & Elaine Cook
Serving the Lord in Jamaica

Hurricane Season - ‘September Remember’

In primary school we learned a poem  concerning the hurricane months:
“June, too soon; July, stand by; August, look out you must;

September remember; October, all over”

This seems to have changed: now the second to third weeks of September are considered the most busy hurricane weeks, no 
longer August. While all of the Caribbean is in danger each year’s hurricane season, we in Jamaica have been fortunate that since 
2007, (when hurricane Dean took off our roof) Jamaica has escaped being hit. But, we sorrow with our Bahamian brethren as 
they suffer and seek to repair after being hit by ‘Dorian.’

Many Jamaicans reside in the Bahamas and work in their hotel industry, and some were affected in Marsh Harbour and Grand 
Bahama, but we suffered no loss of Jamaican lives. Thank God! Many Jamaican businesses, social and Church groups are prepar-
ing to send aid. The Jamaican government has sent a large group of our military to help in search, relief and recovery work. Lloyd 
wishes he were twenty years or more younger, so that he could be on a relief team over there, helping in relief and recovery efforts, 
as he often did in other Caribbean countries in the 1980s to 2000.

While the summer is over, we are still here, doing all we can to advance the Kingdom of Jesus Christ.  We will surely miss the 
lovely colours of ‘Fall,’ but we will certainly NOT miss the winter and snow. While we took no ‘holidays’ nor went anywhere for 
rest time, we did have a number of family visits: one from a younger sister of Elaine with her family, and one from a younger 
brother of Lloyd’s and his wife. They were here nearly a month apart. Lloyd’s brother and sister-in-law visited from Tanzania, 
where they are using their training and former technical and business experiences to help the local people and government, aid-
ing Small and Medium Business persons improve their procedures and thus their income. In chatting with them we recognized 
they were really doing ‘secular missions’ work. Please pray for their physical   enablement and spiritual growth.

Elaine and I, and our church,  also benefited from the visit in early August of two female Jamaican medical and educational mis-
sionaries to Liberia. Lloyd had them to share with the church their photos and training activities, and how God is using them 
to prepare Africans to serve their own people. Do keep them in your prayers as they return to Liberia at the end of September.

Lloyd continues  in his work of research, interviewing and writing the history of his church group. He hopes to finish by the end 
of the year. Meanwhile he is also involved with three different Colleges and Seminaries. While not teaching at Regent College of 
the Caribbean this semester, he assists sometimes at Midlands Bible College, and just finished as a reader and adviser of a gradu-
ate student’s Theological Thesis. He is also preparing to teach an online graduate course on Caribbean Church History at the 
Caribbean Graduate School of Theology in February upcoming. Do uphold him in your prayers as he prepares for this venture.

Elaine continues with her various children and youth interventions and outreach ministries in the new school year just begin-
ning. She reports “The summer is over , and what a hot time it was, but God in His love has sent us several recent showers of 
rain.” She was kept very active helping out with Vacation Bible Schools (V.B.S.) in two of the smaller churches. She was also kept 
busy fellowshipping with and caring for three groups of family member visitors. She also continues to assist two preteen boys in 
literacy and numeracy, and takes them to church on those Sundays that she can get them to go along.

We thank you profusely for your interest in what we are doing for the Lord, and for your prayers and financial support of us. We 
rejoice in the good health that the Lord gives us, even as our years increase and our bodies grow somewhat weaker. Keep praying 
for us to be able to continue doing what we do here, and more as we are able.



Daniel & Betty
Serving the Lord in India



The Good Samaritan Sponsorship Project

with Dick & Barb Johnson
Serving the Lord in Uganda

Dr. Tadeo Katuramu has now finished his first year of 
four at Kabarak University  in Kenya with his wife Car-
olyne and daughter Adriel.  His first year he was at their 
teaching hospital, Chogoria.  Here are comments from 
his most recent e-mail:
 
“We are all doing well.  I am now in Surgical rotational, 
done with Medicine and Obstetrics.  I am done with my 
first year and new semester starts the first week of Sep-
tember.  We thank God for His providence and strength 
He has given us to enjoy every moment of life.  We thank 

God for you and our other sponsors, for your love, care, support and prayers for me and my family.  
Thank you for your ever presence.  Thank you for loving us endlessly.  You have wiped away my tears of 
being an orphan from the very first time I met you in Busoro.  I still have the photo of you, late Mum 
and I while in primary 3 in 1999.  You have done a lot for me to make me who I am now.  Thank you 
so very much, may the Lord bless you abundantly.  I am praying that God will keep you safe to see me 
graduate in three more years from now (2022).  I also thank God for the beautiful, trustworthy, patient, 
kind wife Carolyne - thank you for helping me start a home.
 
Please continue to pray for us to continue growing strong in faith to serve the Lord as we continue to 
serve the Lord in different dimensions of our lives.”

Tadeo, Carolyne and Adriel

Chogoria Hospital Community



Dhan & Dolly Lalsee
Serving the Lord in Zimbabwe

dhandolly@hotmail.com
Tel: +263 712 218 896 (calls only) WhatsApp: Dhan +263 715 472 486; Dolly +263 736 261 000

Greetings from Zimbabwe!  We returned from our short, whirlwind furlough on August 30th.  It was a joy to 
meet some of you during our visits to your local churches. Sorry we could not meet more of you. Our thanks to 
all of you who made us feel welcome and gave us quality time at your homes or restaurants over meals. Deep 
appreciation to all who hosted us, and even beat Dolly at Scrabble by all of 5 points - but hey, a win is still a 
win!

There were many highlights of the trip; among them our debriefing evening over dinner with members of the 
Harvest Board and Staff, as well as some fellow missionaries.  Our time with family members were also very 
special. It was the first time we were visiting Dolly’s home Island (Dominica) since the devastation of Hur-
ricane Maria two years ago.  Although much restorative work, both public and private, has already been com-
pleted, a great deal more is yet to be done.  Many are still under tarpaulin ‘roofs’, mostly because of the great 
demand for skilled workmen at such a time. As you can imagine, the personal stories are heart-wrenching!

Our return to Zim was bitter sweet.  Yes, we are happy to be back although re-settling has not been free of chal-
lenges. Some of you have expressed concern over what you read and hear in the media. Indeed, the Nation is 
going through several challenges, among them an awful drought.  In our eleven years here, we have never seen 
so much brown all around as plants take a beating. All three boreholes (wells) on the property where we live 
have dried up. Electricity rationing continues but we do get some power from about 10.00pm until 4.00 am.  
During the day, we also get limited power via a solar feed from next door and a neighbor graciously supplies us 
with some water.  Dhan left home at 4.30 this morning to join a fuel line and returned with a full tank at 8.30am, 
so we are good to go. Naturally, the lack of water and electricity has a ripple effect on many other areas. Then, 
there is the matter of the steady decline of the local currency. When we left here in late May, the US dollar was 
equivalent to seven local dollars. Today, it is down to the low twenties! 

Today’s world is filled with challenges of all kinds. At the service yesterday, the Preacher reminded us that we 
must set aside our fears and belly-aching and get on with what God has called us to do; that when we set forth 
in obedience, God by His power accomplishes His purposes in and through us. He shared how God called him, 
an ill-equipped, uneducated guy whose only hope was employment as a farm hand or, if he really made it, a 
gardener. He told us of his difficulty at school with English, the punishments he received because he could not 
grasp the language and how he prayed and fasted when he was called upon to deliver his first message in Eng-
lish. But he also testifies of experiencing the empowering of the Spirit throughout that message. Today, in his 
desire to be true to God’s call upon his life, he sees the necessity to leave his comfort zone. Indeed, as believers, 
we are called to die to ourselves repeatedly that Christ might be manifested in our daily lives. Is that what our 
Lord means when He calls His disciples to “take up their cross daily and follow Him”? 

May God grant all of us grace during these challenging times to look past our personal comforts and faithfully 
keep our eyes on the Lord of the Harvest. Thanks for standing with us.



Alan & Pam May
Serving the Lord in Kenya

This summer’s Kenya mission trip was a huge success. 
Prison Ministries - “Remember those who are in prison, 
as though in prison with them, and those who are mis-
treated, since you also are in the body.” Hebrews 13:3. 
Visiting prisoners to share the good news of Jesus Christ 
and to demonstrate His love for them is a worthwhile 
undertaking. This year we were able to include visits to 
both the Eldoret Women’s Prison and the Eldoret Men’s 
Prison. The atmosphere of these prisons was not so oppres-sive as anticipated because the Women and Men were excited about having 
visitors, singing and dancing in praise to God, and receiving gifts of toiletries and food.

Sunday Morning Church - The Spiritual Life Center is the name of the local church of 
which Pam and I were members and the home church of our kids and their caregivers. 
As a body, they have had a rough go of it over the years…victims of ‘land grabbing,’ 
malicious demolition of their church building, court battles, tragic death of their be-
loved Bishop Ben, forced relocation…but through it all, the people maintain their faith 
in God and demonstrate total dependence upon Him. The Living Hope ladies led the 

various Sunday School classes for the younger children, and I taught the teenagers’ class. Our time with the children and teenagers 
was sweet and rewarding for all involved. 

Cheramei Primary School - The primary school around the corner from the kids’ home has a special 
relationship with the GFE Children’s Home. Each year we are invited to share the gospel with kids in the 
school. This year we sang songs and taught about the cross of Christ with the first and second graders.  
We visited the special needs class and invited them, along with their parents, to have lunch with us at 
home. During lunch, our ladies made a card with a photo for each child and parent to commemorate 
our time together. We also fitted the students with shoes. A wonderful time was had by all, and our 
relationship with the school has grown in love and affection. “When you give a dinner or a banquet, do 

not invite your friends or your brothers or your relatives or your rich neighbors, lest they also invite you in return and you be repaid. 
But when you give a feast, invite the poor, the crippled, the lame, the blind, and you will be blessed, because they cannot repay you. 
For you will be repaid at the resurrection of the just.”  Luke 14:12-14. 

Kamkunji Slum Visit - Rhoda 
cares for her own children and 
other kids who would otherwise be 
living in the streets. They all live in 
a typical slum dwelling comprised 
of walls made of mud and sticks, 
dirt floors, and a rusted tin roof. 
We have come alongside Rhoda for years to help her with the purchase of food, school uniforms, and the payment of school fees. 
Rhoda makes purses, shopping bags, backpacks, and other sewn items to sell, so our team members do some of their souvenir shop-
ping by purchasing from her. It is always a blessing to visit with Rhoda and family, pray for them, and deliver food and supplies.

Catching Up With Older Kids - Chinese food in Eldoret, Italian 
food in Nairobi, a road trip to Kitale, and ‘matatu’ rides home were 
the venues and means of visits with our older kids who are no lon-
ger living in the home. “My command is this: Love each other as I 
have loved you.” - John 15:12



The Bible Speaks Radio Ministry

with Audley Mclean
Serving the Lord by World Radio

The Shepherd 96.3 / 103.5 FM
Greetings to my The Bible Speaks Family.  Yes, that is how I think of you.  You who stand by this ministry are family.  Some of you I have never 
seen and some of you are close by, but I consider each of you as a member of this family of servants.  That’s right, servants.  What a privilege to be 
servants in the household of the King of Kings.

I only have praise to God and thanks to you for allowing me to be a voice.  That too is a privilege I don’t deserve and do not take lightly.  Every 
time I sit before the microphone to represent you and most of all the Lord, I think, with a sense of littleness, how privileged I am to be called 
upon to stand next to John the Baptist and his predecessor, the prophet Isaiah.  With them I am saying, “I am a voice shouting in the wilderness, 
“Clear the way for the Lord’s coming!””

In addition to the awe I feel, there is the glorious fact that the message of Isaiah and John was true of the first coming of Jesus.  That happened, 
just as promised. What propels me even more today is that the same promise is true of the second, imminent return of Jesus, our Lord.  Joining 
Isaiah and John the Baptist is the voice of the angelic messenger in Acts one.  “This same Jesus...” yes, this same Jesus, who has been taken from 
you into heaven, will come back in the same way you have seen him go into heaven.”

This promise propels me.  Propelled by that promise and responsive to the command of Jesus, you and I see the fields as white, ripe for harvest.  
That is one reason, I am delighted to inform you that since I last reported to you, we have added to our listenership a potential 1.2 million listeners 
by way of WDZY-AM 1290/FM 103.3 - Richmond, VA - Serving a population of 1.2 million.  The Bible Speaks broadcast time is 4:15 pm - 4:20 
pm on Thursdays.

We are currently airing The Bible Speaks on these powerful stations, and we are looking to the Lord, through you, to be able to add the Word of 
Inspiration, our daily five minute program.

Of course, the next big thing happening with your radio ministry is the annual fundraiser banquet on October 8th at Collegeroad  Baptist Church.  

God bless and keep you alert to the opportunities for services.

Please join us for this year’s celebration of God’s Amazing Grace and help us spread the story of the gospel through 
the ministry of The Bible Speaks.

We thank you for your faithfulness in prayer and giving. You have enabled the ministry to grow and take on ad-
ditional stations during this year.

This year’s gathering will have two great features to bless your heart. The delight of hearing from gifted and godly 
Tommy McClam and the rich music and message of Amazing Grace, performed in a rich variety of genre.

Tommy is the Say Yes Buffalo, Director of Boys and Men of Color Initiative, where he over-
sees a city-wide coalition aimed at accelerating positive outcomes for boys and young men of 
color across the cradle-to-career continuum.  His passion is to see all people strive for excel-
lence and reach their transformative God-given potential. He believes that all people sit on 
the brink of success, awaiting opportunities to achieve true purpose found only through a 
personal relationship with God.

The Bible Speaks Radio Ministry - 2019 Fundraiser
October 8, 2019 at 6:00 PM  ∙  Collegeroad Baptist Church  ∙  5010 S.W. College Road  ∙  Ocala, FL 34474

Contact Harvest at 352-622-1818 to RSVP by October 1st - Seating is limited



Ray left for India on September 11th.  As al-
ways, he was extremely excited and thankful 
that he was able to return to the country and 
people that he loves.  His return, however, is bit-
tersweet because Shanti, Sharath’s wife, will not 
be there to greet him when he arrives.

Ray received word at the end of August, that 
Shanti had passed away after a severe illness.  
Indian custom dictates that she be interred 
within a couple of days and that the family then 
host a memorial/funeral service at a later date.  
Ray will be able to participate in this memorial 
and be with Sharath during this difficult time.

Shanti was a Godly woman and a firm believer 
that will be missed greatly by her family and 
friends.  Sharath will miss her invaluable assis-
tance with his ministry.  Hopefully Ray will be 
able to support and encourage him during this 
time of change and readjustment.

Faith Foundations International

with Ray B. Nelson
Serving the Lord in India



Shiloh Children’s Home

with Tom & Ginger Schmidt
Serving the Lord in Haiti

 “Pray w/out Ceasing”
~ 1 Thessalonians 5:17 ~

We thank you for your prayers for SCH! We Praise the LORD the boys, Dieulène 
& Nelson and family are all doing well. The move to Hinche has been good for all. 
They have electricity, well water, an outhouse, and food easily accessible! Such a 
great blessing!!

We continue to pray for Haiti concerning the turmoil over fuel shortages and the 
unstable government. There has been some improvement recently. We pray this 
will be the beginning of more stability in all areas.

We hope to get a team down sometime to do some work on the home. Screens on 
windows and doors would help keep bugs out and some other ‘cosmetics’ would 
be an added Blessing!

Please continue to pray for the health of the children. We covet your prayers! This 
year a dear friend of Ginger’s has gone on to Glory. We will miss JL, she was such 
an inspiration and a strong Prayer Warrior for us. But we know she is no longer 
suffering, Praise GOD!! May you be Blessed by the Father’s Love.

“Wherefore seeing we also are compassed about with so great a cloud of wit-
nesses, let us lay aside every weight, and the sin which doth so easily beset us, 
and let us run with patience the race that is set before us, Looking unto Jesus the 
author and finisher of our faith; who for the joy that was set before him endured 
the cross, despising the shame, and is set down at the right hand of the throne of 
God.” ~ Hebrews 12:1-2



Discovery Christian Adventures

with The Toler Family
Ryan, Lisa, Emma & Joshua

Serving the Lord in Costa Rica

Our first student mission trip as “Discovery Christian Adventures” took place in June 2019 and words can not describe 
how awesome it was.  God was totally a part of this trip from the beginning to end.  Our students were able to learn how 
to rely on God in every situation.  We were able to share God’s love with those in Sitio de Mata and Pavones, Costa Rica 
and they shared God’s love back to us. 

For our mission work we were able to take food and toiletry supplies to a family in Pavones.  God took the money that 
we raised and literally multiplied it.  We raised about $300 and we were able to buy food for a couple of months for this 
family and bedding, towels and few other household items.  Some of the $300 we raised went to a school that supplies 
food to students that don’t have food at home.  We were able to help the schools kitchen with supplies to cook the food 
for the students.  We literally witnessed a miracle with all that we were able to purchase with just a little bit of money!  We 
also shared God’s love with some kids in El Silencio.  We spent one afternoon playing games, face painting and giving out 
salvation message bracelets.  Our students loved making the personal connections with all the children.  

Everyday on this trip we were able to dig deeper into God’s word thru daily devotions and bible studies.  We would spend 
evenings with topical discussions, singing worship songs and building relationships with our host families that we were 
staying with.  We could go on and on how these moments were life changing.  Our christian walk should always be an 
adventure no matter what we are doing.  

We are so thankful for what God has been calling us to do thru Harvest International.  We are starting to plan for 2020 
trips so please feel free to contact us if you or your students know a group that would like to go on this life changing ad-
venture with God!  



The Truelove Family
Austin, Kaelee, Sabashtian, Katianna, 

Majolie, Mirette & Ariella

Serving the Lord in Haiti

August has been the culmination of a lot of things that we have waited for. 
As you know, it takes time to establish oneself in a new home when you 
have moved across town. It takes longer to establish oneself in a new city or 
even a new state. It takes longer to establish oneself in a new country as a 
foreigner. I wanted that to just happen; I had unrealistic expectations of how 
fast that would happen and it never occurred to me that change in general 
takes time. We have been waiting as we work. Now, God is rewarding the 
waiting with his good blessings.

All this month, Austin has been hauling materials, supervising work, 
and getting in on the roofing and pouring the concrete for the house 
he started plans for several months ago. We asked for prayer that the 
home would fall into the budgeted money, and praise God, it was 
within $50! On the house site, pure white sand (which is of consider-
able value since the closest sand would have come from a river several 
hours drive away) was found and workers dug it out as needed. This 
saved us the cost of sand and the transportation of it. Half way through the project, chunks of our tires 
were literally ripping off with every load. We prayed that God would keep them intact until we could 
finish and purchase new tires. He provided both longevity for the tires, and the procurement of new 
tires for a reasonable price.

One more answered prayer of many is that we found a neigh-
bor lady who is teaching our children Creole. She is a kindergar-
ten teacher, but this has been quite a challenge for her since she 
knows very little English. We love to hear the children singing 
the Creole songs while they play. She has also been a quite helpful 
to me in my language study, as well.

With our major project completed for this year, we do ask 
for prayer and support to continue the water filtration proj-
ect for which we have received funding for 300 of 1000 fil-
ters. With this break, Austin has agreed to help me with 
school while he continues his translation and development 
of the biblical finance course. He hopes to build relation-
ships with local pastors and school directors in order to 
get the program started. We are blessed and appreciative of 
your prayers and generosity.

Lady’s Prevous Home

Foundation Completed

Austin putting on the roof

Completed in less than 1 month.  PTL!



Camp Mahanaim

with The Wray Family
Rod, Debbie & Katie

Serving the Lord in Haiti
We completed our summer camps in mid August and made a quick decision to take two 
week’s vacation in Lithuania.   We served as missionaries in Lithuania 23 years ago and 
built a church and a bible school and Katie had never been there, so we booked some last 
minute flights and headed for Europe. 

We had a great time and were able to visit both the bible school and church that we had 
built.  It was great to meet up with 

some old friends also.   This old castle was the bible school and Deb 
had a classroom in the tower where she used to teach the mission-
ary kids.

This is the church in Panevezys that we built and it was still in great 
condition, just the way we left it 23 years ago.

We greatly enjoyed our time in Lithuania and it was very fun to 
visit all the special places that we remembered from years ago.   
This is called the “three crosses on the hill” in the city of Vilnius.  
This is called the “hill of crosses” in the city of Siauliai, and we 
even brought our own cross made from Haitian mahogany to 
add to the collection. 

While we were in Lithuania they celebrated 30 years of independence  and it was a 
pleasure to be part of the festivities.    We were amazed at the way that Lithuania has 
advanced in the 23 years since we had been there.   

We thank the Lord for giving us a great vacation, and we have returned to Haiti re-energized to 
continue as the Lord leads.   We are very thankful that hurricane Dorian passed Haiti without any 
problems, but there has been a shortage of fuel since 
our return at the end of August.   

We have started a volleyball league for younger play-
ers and have more than 150 young people join in each Saturday morning.   Our 
volleyball Angels have now advanced to being coaches. 

We have also started a bible study for young people each Sunday afternoon.    Mostly local young 
people are coming, along with some of our workers from the Renault Sunday school.   We have 
given all the participants bibles and it is very exciting to see how interested they are in learning 
about God’s Word.

Thanks so much for your prayers and support.   We ask that you continue to pray with us re-
garding the Renault Sunday school and if the Lord will provide a larger piece of land, as we are 
bursting at the seams.   

Katie made a short video of our trip to Lithuania if you would like to watch, 
you can find it here; https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Io5UK6a9zq8
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Support Harvest

Name: ________________________________________________
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